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COMMENTS OF AES OHIO 
 
 

Pursuant to the August 22, 2022 Entry in this proceeding, The Dayton Power and Light 

Company d/b/a AES Ohio (“AES Ohio” or the “Company”) files these comments in support of 

its May 11, 2022 Amended Application to recover certain storm-restoration costs for three 

major-event storms that occurred in 2020 and related carrying charges.  

On June 30, 2022, Staff issued a Recommendation regarding the Amended Application. 

Staff examined the Company’s request for consistency with previous storm rider cases to ensure 

that proper accounting and regulatory treatment were applied. Staff Recommendation, p. 1. “The 

audit consisted of a review of the final statements for completeness, occurrence, presentation, 

valuation, allocation and accuracy.” Id.  

As a result of that review, the Staff recommends approval an additional, adjusted revenue 

requirement of $2,468,141, reflecting a $31.51 reduction to reflect employee-purchased snacks 

and meals and a $65,730 reduction in carrying costs as compared to the Amended Application. 

Id. at 2. The Staff states that its treatment of carrying costs is consistent with the May 18, 2022 

Finding and Order in AES Ohio’s most recent storm rider proceeding, Case No. 21-92-EL-RDR. 

Id.   

AES Ohio has reviewed the findings and recommendations in the Staff Recommendation 

and does not oppose them. 



Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
/s/ Christopher C. Hollon                     
Christopher C. Hollon (0086480) 
AES OHIO 
1065 Woodman Drive 
Dayton, Ohio 45432 
Phone: (937) 259-7358 
Email: christopher.hollon@aes.com 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I certify that the foregoing document was e-filed with the Public Utilities Commission of 

Ohio today on September 6, 2022. The PUCO’s e-filing system will electronically serve notice 

of the filing of this document on the following parties: 

 The Staff of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
      John Jones   john.jones@ohioAGOgov  
  
 The Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel 
       William Michael  william.michael@occ.ohio.gov   
      Ambrosia Wilson  ambrosia.wilson@occ.ohio.gov   
 
 
 
 
       /s/ Christopher C. Hollon                     
       Christopher C. Hollon (0086480) 
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